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Every two minutes a large dual dump 
truck exits I-15 through Farmington 
on route to some point along the West 
Davis Corridor (WDC). In addition 
to the WDC construction, UDOT is 
designing a new I-15 interchange at 
Shepard Lane. These are scheduled to 
be completed in 2024 and have created 
a need for the city to construct a road 
(950 North) to connect the two new 
interchanges. The city also needs a 
road network to connect these inter-
changes to Park Lane (see plan to 
the right). This road network is 
currently under design and is expected 
to be constructed in 2022-2024.
The future roads are designed for 
projected growth and are intended to 
alleviate heavy pass-through traffic 
currently occurring in residential areas. 
Without these new roads, neighbor-
hoods would have to deal with the 
demand of future traffic, challenging 
existing infrastructure.  
Funding for this new road system 
will not be borne by existing 
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New

CITY ROADS
are DESIGNEDfor

FUTURE GROWTH
The official ribbon cutting for The Farm was held Wednesday, September 8th. The 
Farm is a mountain bike trail network recently finalized in the foothills-8 trails, 
totaling 6 miles cut into 53 acres of land owned by Farmington City and the USFS. 
$200,000+ was raised through donations and grants. Joint collection efforts by the 
Farmington High School mountain bike team, city leadership, and the Farmington 
Trails Committee were led by Jon Lowe. On a busy day, on-site trail counters have 
detected as many as 400 users on the trails during the hottest months of the summer, 
averaging 180 trail users daily. Thanks to the many partners who made this possible: 
IMBA, USFS, Phillips 66, Utah Office of Outdoor Recreation, Bikers Edge, FHS 
mountain bike team, REI, Jon Lowe, Shaun Speechly, Ben Butterfield, Tracy 
McCoy, Jon Hunter, Farmington Parks and Recreation, and Surface Trails. 
Farmington now has world-class mountain bike trails right in its own backyard.

Farmington City Regulating Plan with Interchanges

FARM
The 
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The majestic sycamore 
and ash trees along State 
and Main streets are an integral 
part of Farmington's identity and 
a point of pride for us all. And 
because they are, the city provides 
the service of picking up leaves in 
the following areas:

Main Street from 100 S to 500 N
State Street from 400 W to 300 E
200 W from State to 200 S
400 N from Main to 100 E

The sweeper will be in these areas on
a regular basis. Limbs and twigs can-
not be picked up. Please do not put 
these types of materials at the curb. 
They plug the vacuum hose.
If you do not live in the areas listed 
above, you are responsible to collect 
and dispose of the leaves on your 
property. Please do not put your 
leaves in the street. 

 Do you Live on

     State
 or 

Main Street?

LECTIONS
2021

MUNICIPAL

E
The General Election will be on November 2, 2021. 
Registered voters will receive mail-in ballots in 
advance of that date. Between 7:00 a.m. and 
8:00 p.m. on Election Day, Farmington City's registered 
voters may v o t e  i n  p e r s o n  o r  r e t u r n  a  b a l l o t  at 
the Community Center, 120 South Main Street 
i n  Farmington. For more information on polling 
locations and for general answers about Davis 
C o u n t y  elections, visit davisvotes.com.

City Roads continued
Farmington residents. New commercial 
and residential development will pay 
for a substantial portion over the next 
twenty years. Part of the funding 
came through the Utah Legislature 
via appropriations made in the 2019 
legislative session. Some funding will 
come from the regional metropolitan 
planning office, Wasatch Front 
Regional Council. Some of the 
road construction costs will be paid 
by Station Park. The Davis County 
Council of Governments is funding 
12 million dollars of the construction, 
which was the direct result of lobbying 
efforts made by Mayor Talbot, council-
members, and county commissioners. 
By joining efforts, elected officials 
obtained funds for roads that will 
keep Farmington traffic running 
efficiently and safely.

REMEMBER:REMEMBER:
city ordinance stipulates city ordinance stipulates 
that no culinary water that no culinary water 
may be used to maintain may be used to maintain 

outdoor landscape.outdoor landscape.

BE alert AND drive cautiously

keep an eye out for children

VETERANS
DAY
2021

join in celebrating
FARMINGTON'SFARMINGTON'S

VETERANSVETERANS

11/11 @ 11:00am
Farmington Cemetery

160 South Main Street

American Legion Post 27
Farmington Elementary Students

Farmington City

watch the website for more details
farmington.utah.gov

make 
this a

HAPPY
HALLOWEEN

   for 
everyone

bring valuables indoors and lock up

KEEP OUTDOOR AREAS WELL LIGHTED

https://www.daviscountyutah.gov/clerk-auditor/elections
http://www.farmington.utah.gov/


City Information
James Talbot, Mayor
     mayor@farmington.utah.gov

City Council Members
Brett Anderson
     banderson@farmington.utah.gov
Shawn Beus
     sbeus@farmington.utah.gov
Scott Isaacson
     sisaacson@farmington.utah.gov
Amy Shumway
     ashumway@farmington.utah.gov
Rebecca Wayment
     rwayment@farmington.utah.gov

City Operations / City Manager
Shane Pace
     space@farmington.utah.gov
    

City Phone Numbers
Main Number                               801-451-2383
Police Department                     801-451-5453
Fire Department                          801-451-2842
Public Works Department       801-451-2624
Storm Water Maintenance      801-451-2624
Parks & Recreation                      801-451-0953
Building Department                801-939-9214
Inspection Hotline	     801-882-8954
Water Department                     801-451-2624
Planning & Zoning                     801-939-9215
Historical Museum                      801-451-4850
Animal Control                             801-444-2200
Garbage                                          801-825-3800
Benchland Water District        801-451-2105
Weber Water District                  801-771-1677

After Hours Emergency
Davis County Sheriff              801-451-4150
Emergency                                                   9 11

Farmington City Hall
160 South Main

P O Box 160
Farmington, Utah  84025

October 2021
COMMUNITY CALENDAR
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October 7

TH
U

RS 7:00 pm
agenda posted at city 
hall 24 hours prior

Planning Commission Meeting
160 South Main Street

October 5

TU
ES

7:00 pm
for agenda see
farmington.utah.gov

City Council Meeting
160 South Main Street

October 19

TU
ES

7:00 pm
for agenda see
farmington.utah.gov

City Council Meeting
160 South Main Street

7:00 pm 
agenda available on 
the HPC website

October 27 Historic Preservation Committee
160 South Main StreetW

ED

October 21

TH
U

RS 7:00 pm
agenda posted at city 
hall 24 hours prior

Planning Commission Meeting
160 South Main Street

October 21

TH
U

RS 7:00 pm
public welcome

Trails Committee
160 South Main Street

EXTRA
GARBAGE

DAY

SAT
OCT

9

ON SATURDAY, OCTOBER 9TH, 
there will be an extra, city-wide garbage collection day. 

Materials should be placed in the regular, roll-out black container and positioned at 
the curb line by 6:00 am. No non-processable waste such as rocks, dirt, appliances, 

hazardous wastes, etc. is permitted.

Remember:
No parking on the street 

beginning November 1st. 
It's a city ordinance.

SA
T Extra Garbage Collection Day

see details belowOctober 9

http://farmington.utah.gov/i-want-to/learn-history-of-farmington


   for upcoming events,
 please see 
    farmington city 
             website

JR JAZZ
WHEN?  JAN-FEB
WHO?  5TH-12TH GRD

REGISTER NOW-NOV 5TH
SPACE IS LIMITED

ADAPTIVE
JR JAZZ
WHEN?  JAN-FEB
WHO?  8+

REGISTER NOW-NOV 5TH
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Parks & Recreation     720 West 100 North     801-451-0953 

The September 11 NATIONAL DAY OF SERVICE gave many Farmington 
residents a chance to step forward and perform acts of service that benefit 
the community, creating a spirit of unity and respect for those who uphold 
our freedom.

http://www.farmington.utah.gov/departments/parks-and-rec/
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Thank you for electing me two years ago to the city council.  My emphasis remains: 1.) safety/trails--  we championed 
expanding the trails and upgrading street/trail crossings; supported our police, fire, and public works departments, and 
our most at-risk populations;  2.) history/charm-- reinvigorated the city’s Historic Preservation Commission; 3.) housing-- 
formed a housing committee and an ordinance to provide lower priced housing options;  4.) transparency-- we should keep 
city meetings on Zoom. People are still Farmington’s greatest asset. I have a bachelors from BYU and law degree from the U 
of U. My amazing wife (an RN) and I have four awesome daughters: two of whom worked at Lagoon this summer. My career 
has been largely in nonprofits and local government, including my current role helping entrepreneurs as the Director of 
Weber State’s Small Business Development Center.

Since 2015, I have been engaged in Farmington's citizen government as a planning commissioner and city councilman. My 
commitment and experience set me apart from other candidates. As your councilman:

•       I will keep developers in check and make sure development is good for Farmington, not just developers. I will
 preserve the character of our town and ensure Farmington stays a clean and safe place to live, work, shop, and play.

•       I will keep taxes low and diversify our tax base so homeowners pay a smaller share of the city budget.
•       I will ensure our transportation infrastructure and city services can support anticipated growth.
•       I will expand our trail system and make our new 18-acre park something special, not just cookie-cutter soccer fields 

 and playground equipment.
I listen. I respond to every email. I answer questions. I solve problems. Learn more about my priorities at 
www.fb.com/Leeman4Farmington.

For eleven years I have lived, shopped, worked and actively participated in the Farmington community. I appreciate the 
vibrant and welcoming feel Farmington offers, and how the residents support and help each other. 
I have served on our Elementary and Jr High Community Council for six+ years. I have a Bachelors degree from the 
University of Utah and have served as both a State and County delegate. I can appreciate and understand the sacrifices our 
leaders/volunteers make to help our community run efficiently and effectively. 
My husband Jeremy and I are parents to seven children. Our family is involved with the recreation sports programs, and we 
love utilizing the hiking and biking trail systems. 
I am not coming to the political scene with any personal agenda; rather I am a mother, wife, teacher, citizen, and 
neighbor. I am willing to listen, learn, and honorably represent the citizens of Farmington! 

My wife and I have lived in Farmington for the past 13 years where we have raised our 2 amazing children. Throughout 
my career, I have been committed to helping people with their personal budgets and helping employees grow to their full 
career potential, all the while prudently managing hundreds of million-dollar budgets for the branches I have overseen.
Similar to other cities within Utah, Farmington has had huge growth.  While this has resulted in success cultivating new 
homes and business, our challenge is trying to maintain the Farmington we all know and love.  I am running for City 
Council in order to be your voice to help make the hard decisions related to growth and housing density. With my experience 
in listening to people for understanding, managing budgets, and finding better ways to get things done the right 
way, I humbly ask to be your next Farmington City Council Member.

Elections are upcoming for Farmington City mayor and city council positions. 
The mayoral position is a four-year term-see candidate statements on page 6. 
Candidates for city council are listed below, along with their unedited statements.    
Two four-year council positions will be filled. For General Election information, see 
page 2. 

  Meet the Candidates
FARMINGTON CITY
        ELECTION 2021
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SHAWN J.  BEUS

ALEX B. LEEMAN

MELISSA ALLPHIN LAYTON

TYLER L. TURNER

https://www.facebook.com/Leeman4Farmington/
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To place an ad, contact:                                                                   jill@bluepebblepress.com or call 801.499.9225

Doug and I have five wonderful girls who are learning by our example how to make a difference in the world. Education, 
service, dedication and effective planning accomplishes positive change. They’ve seen me earn advanced degrees in political 
science and public service. I’ve worked in the non-profit and education sectors. For over a decade I’ve served on Planning 
Commissions and City Council. I understand the power of creating effective change and developing strong, respectful 
relationships.  
As mayor, I will bring broad perspective. I will focus on creating a more diversified tax base and keeping taxes low. I will 
ensure that critical infrastructure is not outpaced by rapid development. Clean water, safe roadways, parks, trails, adaptive 
rec programs, fiber options, well-trained first responders and public safety personnel are also vitally important priorities. 
I promise to listen, collaborate and support opportunities that maintain and enhance the uniquely quaint charm that is 
Farmington. REBECCA WAYMENT

Farmington is changing. While some change is good, we need to stay rooted to our past and the unique traits that make 
Farmington great. We are facing big issues: recreational opportunities (a new 11+ acre park, expansion of the swimming 
pool, pickle ball courts, etc.); well-funded and trained emergency and police services to keep our families safe (I support 
our first responders!); broadband solutions; droughts and sustainable water; West Davis Corridor and litigation with UDOT; 
traffic and congestion; sidewalks to protect our children; and density, density, density. Together, I believe that we can steer 
Farmington to an amazing future. I will listen to you. You are the City.  It’s your voice that should be heard the loudest.  As an 
attorney, I understand the law and can protect your rights.  I'm certain that we can continue to overcome our challenges, preserve 
what is best in our City, and move forward as a united community. www.anderson4farmington.com

BRETT ANDERSON

     Davis County is offering

FREE Medicare 101  
          Classes

October 21, 2021 @6:30pm 
Centerville Library

November 18, 2021 @ 6:30pm 
Syracuse Library

December 16, 2021 @ 6:30 
Farmington Library

No RSVP needed

Call 801-525-5050 opt 5 
for any questions or to see about virtu-
al class options

https://www.anderson4farmington.com/

